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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM 

 
Date:   April 18, 2024 
 
To:   Mark F. Miller, City Manager 
  
From:  Robert J. Bruner, Deputy City Manager 
  Megan E. Schubert, Assistant City Manager 

Kurt Bovensiep, Public Works Director 
  Dennis Trantham, Deputy Public Works Director 
  
Subject: Authorization to Request Reimbursement from Oakland County West Nile Virus Fund 
 
 
History 
The Grounds Division is responsible for the maintenance of all municipal property including the 
control of pests.  Park patrons, golf course participants, and property owners abutting some City of 
Troy maintained retention ponds have become accustomed to using these facilities with limited 
nuisances like mosquitoes.  The objective of mosquito control is not to eradicate all mosquitoes but to 
limit the population to a tolerable threshold.  The control targets both mosquito larva and adult 
mosquitoes at city parks, golf courses, cemeteries, and some retention ponds.  Although Oakland 
County Department of Health and Human Services recommends the best form of protection from 
mosquitoes is personal protection products, the mosquito control products used by professionals will 
decrease the mosquito population at some of our facilities. Based on the County formula, the City of 
Troy is eligible for reimbursement of County approved expenses up to $11,582.15 for the control of 
mosquito larva. These funds will be used to reimburse the city for expenses used for a contractor to 
supply larvicide and to provide personal protection products to residents. Personal protection 
products will be available to residents at the Community Center, Department of Public Works, Troy 
Farmers Market, Community Events, and at City Hall in the Community Affairs Office beginning in 
May 2024.  The city will update residents if restrictions or recommendations require the city to change 
distribution methods or locations.  To qualify for reimbursement of eligible expenses, City Council 
must pass a resolution authorizing the reimbursement request. 
 
Policy Considerations 
Lower mosquito populations reduce the danger of insect borne diseases being transferred to the 
general public, thereby enhancing the health and safety of the community. Also, reducing the 
population of mosquitoes adds to the quality of life for Troy residents using our parks and other 
outdoor facilities. 
 
Recommendation 
The Facilities and Grounds Division recommends that City Council approve the request to seek 
reimbursement from the Oakland County West Nile Virus Fund for an amount not to exceed 
$11,582.15. 




Authorization to Request Reimbursement from Oakland County West Nile Virus Fund



[bookmark: _GoBack]Suggested Resolution 

Resolution #2024-04

	

RESOLVED, That Troy City Council hereby AUTHORIZES the City of Troy Facilities and Grounds Division to seek reimbursement for an amount not to exceed $11,582.15 from the Oakland County West Nile Virus Fund for the expenditures incurred while instituting proactive public health measures used to reduce the population of mosquitoes in the environment.
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OAKLAND COUNTY EXECUTIVE DAVID COULTER 

 
 

Leigh-Anne Stafford, Health Officer 
 (248) 858-1280 | health@oakgov.com 

 

North Oakland Health Center | 1200 N. Telegraph Road 34E | Pontiac, MI 48341-0432 | (248) 858-1280 | oakgov.com/health 
South Oakland Health Center | 27725 Greenfield Road | Southfield, MI 48076-3663 | (248) 424-7000 | oakgov.com/health 

 
 
March 12, 2024 
 
 
Dear Oakland County Municipality, 
 
The 2024 West Nile Virus (WNV) Prevention Reimbursement amount for the City of Troy is 
$11,582.15.  
 
Requirements for reimbursement are as follows: 
 

• Project Plan due April 19, 2024 
• Resolution due June 14, 2024 
• Invoices and Proof of Payment due August 9, 2024 

 
Specifics regarding these requirements will be covered during the training event on March 19th, 
and any further questions can be answered by Genessa Doolittle at doolittleg@oakgov.com or by 
phone at 248-496-4590. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
OAKLAND COUNTY HEALTH DIVISION 
Department of Health and Human Services 
 

 
Leigh-Anne Stafford                                                   
Health Officer                                                             
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